

William Powell AM Chair Petitions Committee National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay CF99 1NA

Your ref:

Our ref: PO1144/RB/GH

11 December 2015

Dear William

Thank you for your letter dated 4 December 2015.

The Assembly does not currently mark Conscientious Objectors Day in May and there are no plans to do so in the future. If an Assembly Member chooses to sponsor an event on the estate to mark the day this would, of course, be considered along with all event requests we receive from Members.

Although the Assembly doesn't officially mark Conscientious Objectors Day, the organisation is committed to appropriately commemorating all elements of the great wars, evidenced by the range of stories and issues we intend to highlight as part of our four year commemorative programme. Paying tribute to and learning and understanding more about conscientious objectors has played a part in this programme. You may be interested to know that it was a matter of particularly keen interest for attendees of our annual commemorative youth conference delivered in partnership with the Welsh Centre for International Affairs hosted this year in Coleg Cambria in Wrexham.

E-bost newydd: Swyddfa.Breifat@cynulliad.cymru / Rhif ffôn newydd: 0300 200 6232

New e-mail: Private.Office@assembly.wales / New telephone number: 0300 200 6232

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg a'r Saesneg/We welcome correspondence in both English and Welsh



You may also be interested to know that this year's Centenary Annual Lecture was delivered by Sir Deian Hopkin, Chair of the Wales Remembers Committee, whose subject matter was Keir Hardie, perhaps the First World War's most famous conscientious objector.

If you would like any more information on our commemorative programme, please do not hesitate to get in touch with Dr Non Gwilym, the Head of Assembly Communications.

Dame Rosemary Butler AM

Presiding Officer